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LAKE COUNTY SPORTMAN’S CLUB  

October 15, 2024  
Board Meeting/Member Meeting  

  
 
 
 
 

1. Call to Order – 6:30 pm  
 Present:  John Beach, Dave Weronko, Kelly Zoellner, Ronald Dionne, Greg Nichols Sr., Bud Kloosterman, 
Dennis Karczynski, Harold Nichols, 
Absent:  Dale Groulx, Jim Young, Greg Nichols Jr 
Members present: Bill Wyman, Blair Evans, Pat Groulx, Fred Woldring Sr. 
 

2. Minutes were reviewed for the September 2024 regular meeting.  A motion to approve the minutes by Kelly with 
no corrections was made, Seconded by Dave.  Unanimous approval was given.  
  

3. Treasurer’s Report   
Kelly presented the financial report. All bills have been paid. The balance in the checking account is $34,380.15  
Motion to accept financial report by Harold, seconded by Bud Kloosterman. Unanimous approval.  Kelly 
brought up about the CDs term dates coming due starting in November, December, and January. It was agreed 
that we were going to roll them over again.  

  
Old Business  
1. Raffle Tickets for our original order was 5,000 tickets and they are sold. Kelly ordered an addition 1,000. We 

need members who have not returned their tickets to get them in.  Kathy Weronko can be contacted at 
231.797.5746 if anyone can help fill in a few hours before the dinner. Also, we have only 3 weeks left to sell 
tickets at the stores. Please volunteer for one of the upcoming weekends. Call Kathy. 

2. Dinner update – The contract and menu were reviewed. Kelly noted that sour cream was not on the list. Each of 
the other additional guns being raffled for dinner attendees only will use a 52-card deck as tickets. When one 
gun’s cards are sold, a winner will be drawn, and the next gun will be raffled. (Currently 1 rifle, 1 shotgun and a 
pistol will be raffled.) John will call Jeremy to verify his presence at the dinner and the guns for the additional 
raffles. Greg Nichols Jr. oversees the barbequing for dinner. Harold will order 225 steaks and the minimum 
amount of chicken, (approx. 40 lbs.).  

a Members – we need desserts for the banquet, please bring one or more. 
b Members – Please contact us with items you can donate for door prizes or auction items. 
c Dinner set up will begin at 2:30 p.m. The dinner is at the AMVETS Hall Post 1988 located at 1959 

W. 24th St. Baldwin Mi. 49304 
3. Promotional items – Dennis brought in the hats for purchase. ($20 ea.).  Our website will allow members to order 

for themselves, our club hats and t-shirts from our supplier. Different colors and styles will be available. The 
logo is already established with the company and when the member orders they can pick their choices and have 
them mailed directly to them. 

4. Trap House –Dave completed the door refurbishment to the trap house door with metal. To add two handles for 
easier opening.  Continual damage to the wiring is an issue. An electrician will be contacted about put the wiring 
in conduit underground. Some caulking needs to be finished. John Beach will call to ask for our in-house 
electricians to put the conduit underground and wiring for the microphone. 

“To preserve for ourselves and for future generations the freedom to enjoy the outdoors.”  
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New Business  

1. Pole building- John stated the new building cost is $31,500 for a 30’X48” building. Concrete is $8,640. 
Additional concrete will need to be added for the 8” porch and slab in front of the front door. We need to 
plan on $10k for a septic system. 

2. Free Sight in days are October 26th and November 13th at our range. They are free and open to the public 
10 am to 4 pm. John Beach will pick up the water and snacks for the events. We need volunteers to help 
man the range on those dates. Currently Harold, Bud & John will be there on October 26th, Harold, 
Dennis, John, and Pat will be there on November 13th we need at least 4 more additional members for 
each event. 

3. Bud gave a list of already donated items. He and Harold are working on more. We are asking members 
that have access to give away items for the dinner as door prizes or raffle items to please contact 
Dennis Karczynski to donate those items at 734-578-2754. 

4. Next meeting we will be looking for nominees to fill Board positions in the Club whose term is 
ending. Voting is in December. Watch for an email. 

5. Budget approval comes in December. If anyone has an item to be placed on the budget for next year, 
please contact Kelly.  

 
 

8. Round Table   
 John noted that people are using rifles at the pistol range and damaging targets. Reminder that cameras 

are mounted.  
 Harold talked with Pat about excavation of the new trap area and pole building area. Pat will do what he 

can before the weather turns bad. 
 We are in need of new trifold brochures for the club. Edits were discussed and approved. Harold made a 

motion for new trifolds to be purchased and not exceed $500. Dennis seconded the motion. Unanimous 
approval was given. 

o The contact phone number was discussed on the brochure because the president changes each 
year. Member Blair Evans stated that one service, Google Voice, allows you to have one phone 
number and be able to forward to whomever the existing president is. Blair & Kelly will 
investigate and set up. 

 Kelly brought up the Club sending members to class for Safety and Range officers. Discussion. Harold 
will research classes. Also, Dinner flyers were handed out to all persons present to distribute and hang-
up around the area. Harold will post on the Facebook page.  

 
9. Adjourn Meeting – Motion to adjourn by Kelly at 7:43, seconded by Greg Sr. Unanimous approval.  
 
 
DATES TO REMEMBER- 
 

 Free Site in days are October 26th and November 13th at our range. They are 
free and open to the public 10 am to 4 pm 

 Dinner / Banquet –Thursday November 14th 5-8 p.m. The dinner is at the 
AMVETS Hall Post 1988 located at 1959 W. 24th St. Baldwin Mi. 49304 

 Members – we need desserts for the banquet, please bring one or more. 
 Members – Please contact us with items you can donate for door prizes or 

auction items. 
 Dinner set up will begin at 2:30 p.m.  
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 The Next meeting is Tuesday, November 19th at 6:30 p.m. at the Baldwin Village Hall 620Washington 

St. Baldwin Mi. 49304. 
  
  
 

 

 
 

VOLUNTEER HOURS as of 10/15/2024 
 

Name Hours Name Hours 
Chuck Barron     15.5 Neil Lynch 0 
John Beach      43 Mitchell Miller  9.5 
Ray Bicenee 1 Greg Nichols Jr   16.5 
Gary Bissonette 2 Greg Nichols Sr   19 
Larry Brownlee 25 Harold Nichols      15 
Troy Cook 4 Ronald Parizon  2 
G.W. Courts 1 Dennis Parsons  1 
Scott Courts 1 Mark Pietras     5 
Charlene Deblock 2.5 Len Todd      7 
Mike Deblock 2.5 Kevin Traver 4 
Ron Dionne 23.5 Mike Wacyk      11 
Blair Evans 1.5 Doug Walls 5 
Ruth Fox      1.5 Sherry Washburn 12 
Wayne Fox      6.5 Dave Weronko   47 
Kyle Green 1 Fred Woldering Sr 12.5 
Dale Groulx 2.5 Bill Wyman 33.5 
Pat Groulx 13 James Young 10.5 
Dick Hayes 5 Kristy Young 1.5 
Jeremiah Jett 2.5 Kelly Zoellner 77.5 
Dennis Karczynski 57   
Ken Kibbins 0   
Bud Kloosterman 20.5   
Kei Kod 1   
    
    

 
 
** Includes people that worked on April 30. Everyone worked 2 hrs. If you do not see your name on this list, or have hours 
missing, please contact Dennis 734-578-2754 or karczynskid@yahoo.com and let me know the hours we are missing, and 
we can confirm with the person in charge of the event. 


